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Oakfield Elementary School

April 16, 2012
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MEETING CALLED TO ORDER BY PRESIDENT

     President Kottke called the meeting to order at 5:36 p.m.  Roll was taken and is recorded above.

DISCUSSION/ACTION ON MINUTES

     Mr. Kraft, seconded by Mrs. Patterson, moved to approve the minutes of the March 26, 2012 school board meeting.  Motion carried: 7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.

DISCUSSION ON FINANCIAL REPORT

     Administrator Yoder presented the financial report for April 16, 2012.  The report if filed with the clerk.

DISCUSSION/ACTION ON WARRANTS

     Mr. Dercks, seconded by Mr. Panzer, moved to approve the warrants through April 16, 2012 as presented.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent

CIA (CURRICULUM, INSTRUCTION, ASSESSMENT) PRESENTATION
     Mrs. Deer and Mrs. Joas had a group of first grade students, Jace Weber, Emerson Dercks, Cole Kind, Sophia Nichols, and Clare Maurer, demonstrate how IPads have transformed learning at the Elementary School.  Programs that they demonstrated were IXL Math, Cloud Math, Red Math, and other apps for reading, phonics and sentence building skills and spelling words. 
     Mrs. Broeske also had a group of fourth grade students, Taylor Ryan, Briana Kissinger, Paige Schaefer, Austin Gitter, Travis Bovee, and Joshua Duke, share how they are using the netbooks in their classroom.  The programs they shared were Raz Kids, IXL Math, Animoto, Story Jumper, PowerPoint, Wordle, and web quest.  The students have been using the Raz Kids which is a level reading program that allows students to pick high interested books to access at home and then follow up with a test based on what they have read.  The fourth grade does a variety of projects and research reports using their netbooks.  The student’s enthusiasm was contagious as they explained the various ways technology has made learning so much fun.
     John Tyner also updated the Board on how the 21st Century technology phase is coming and what we will be doing in the future.  He also instructed the Board on how to use the IPads and how to check their emails and documents in google.
DISSCUSSION ON CELEBRATION OF LEARNING AND RETIREMENT PARTY

     Administrator/Elementary Principal Yoder suggested to the Board that at our May 21. 2012 meeting we present it as a Celebration of Learning meeting.  Prior to this meeting the district will be having a retirement party at the Elementary Library for the five staff members that will be retiring at the end of this school year.  We would like to recognize them at the school board meeting along with some of the students that have had other accomplishments such as forensics, state band and choir solo ensemble, artist awards, and any other possible accomplishments students have achieved.
DISCUSSION/ACTION ON 1ST READING OF BOARD POLICY #186 OPERATING PROCEDURES

     Administrator/Elementary Principal Yoder presented the Board Policy #186 Operating Procedures for review.  Changes were requested to the presented policy and the first reading of Board Policy #186 will be read at the next meeting.
DISCUSSION ON FUND 80 COMMUNITY FUND

     Administrator/Elementary Principal Yoder explained the different departments that are using the Fund 80 Community Fund.  These departments are the childcare, weight room, and the newspaper.  Our childcare has been a huge success with bringing in open enrollment students to the district on a yearly basis.  The weight room is available for the public with before school and after school hours.  They will also be looking at how to improve this program.  We have started doing a monthly printed format of the “Oakfield Difference” and this will be made into a class at the Jr/Sr High School for the next school year. This class will be responsible for the marketing and promoting of the ads for these publications.
DISCUSSION ON LEGISLATIVE ISSUES
     Principal Heinzelman reviewed current legislative issues including state election officials order historic recall elections, WKCE results released and the math scores are up and the voucher schools fare worse than public schools, WPRI confirms that early childhood education is most cost effective economic development, WERC issues rules defining ‘total base wage’ which is for those teachers without a contract, voters have provided positive news on school referendums, reports of autism are on the rise and they are trying to figure out why, and it looks like Title 1 and special education funding could be hit hard if sequestration goes into effect.  He also shared a letter from Jessica King regarding all the hunting bills that were approved.
DISCUSSION ON WIAA RESOLUTIONS

     Principal Heinzelman led discussion on the proposed amendments to the WIAA constitution bylaws and rules of eligibility for the 2012-2013 school year.  Athletic Director, Dave Cohen, will be voting on behalf of the School District of Oakfield at the upcoming WIAA annual meeting.
DISCUSSION/ACTION ON CERTIFIED STAFF CONTRACTS

     Mr. Panzer, seconded by Mrs. Patterson, moved to approve Marsha Primeau as the second grade teacher and Julie Schmidt at the fourth grade teacher as presented due to retirements.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.

DISCUSSION/ACTION ON 2012/2013 SCHOOL CALENDAR

     Administrator/Elementary Principal Yoder shared with the Board the 2012/2013 School Calendar.  She explained the reason for adding more early dismissal days to the calendar.  Board discussion followed and she was asked to bring to the Board different options for these early dismissal days.
DISCUSSION ON BUILDING AND GROUNDS

     Administrator/Elementary Principal Yoder shared with the Board bids that she received for the parking lot at the Elementary School and a bid on outdoor lights in the district.  She would like the Building and Grounds committee to look into these bids and follow up at another meeting on what are options will be.  Board discussion followed and was requested to look at updating the sign in front of the Jr/Sr High School.

DISCUSSION ON THE 2011-2012 BOARD OF EDUCATION GOALS

     President Kottke reviewed with the Board the education goals that were established at the board retreat last fall.  Board discussion followed and President Kottke asked the Board to take these goals home for review and to bring back any ideas and thoughts with the existing goals.

DISCUSSION/ACTION ON BOARD CALENDAR, RETREAT DATES, AND RETREAT AGENDA

     President Kottke briefly discussed different topics that could be put on the agenda for the retreat.  President Kottke, seconded by Mrs. Patterson, moved to set the Board Retreat at 5:00 p.m. on Monday, May 14, 2012.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.
DISCUSSION/ACTION ON STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE

     Mrs. Patterson, seconded by Mrs. Murphy-Steinke, moved to approve Michael Liebelt as the Student Representative for the 2012-2013 School Year.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.
ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS
     Administrator/Elementary Principal Yoder shared the results of the school board election results, her attendance at the FFA banquet, and that the Recreation Department just approached her on creating a second baseball diamond on school property and the Recreation Department will be responsible for the expenses to do this.  She also shared the positive number we have in open enrollment, letter have gone out explaining teacher requests and that the Staff Appreciation will be on May 2, 2012.
     Principal Heinzelman shared with the Board a letter from Good News Tour & Travel complimenting Beth Mohr and our band students on their band trip to the Twin Cities, the juniors will be participating in the Reality Fair for Financial Literacy on April 18, 2012, article on project grill, the girls soccer team has been having success, the spring concerts will be on May 9, 2012 and May 16, 2012, and on May 23, 2012 will be our scholarship award night.
MEETINGS

     Next regular School Board meeting is 4/30/2012, Town of Lamartine, 5269 Schaefer Drive, Lamartine, 5:30 p.m. 
ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA

     First Reading of Board Policy #186 Operating Procedures

     Sparsity Aid discussion

     Building and Grounds Update




      Public Relations Update

     Discussion/action on Jr/Sr High sign
ADJOURN 

     President Kottke, seconded by Mrs. Patterson, moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:50 p.m.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.  

Respectfully submitted,
Jackie Hungerford, Board Secretary

